HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

April 15, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Charles Fridal, Chairperson at the Council Chambers at 101N Center Point Road. Members present were Sandy Brewer, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, Troy Andersen and Richard Larson. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Loren Leach Eng. and Secretary Debra Larson.
Roll was called.
Larson moved to approve the agenda. Daws seconded.

Carried.

Brewer moved to approve the minutes of March 2008. Larson seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to pay the bills. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Larson moved to approve the financial report of March 2008. Daws seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Ransford explain about Iowa Wireless since Pete Mc Nally couldn’t be there. They had accepted the contract and terms. We will have to hold a public meeting for any objections next month. Larson made the motion to hold a public meeting next month. Brewer second the motion. Motion was carried.
Loren Leach explained the Well #9 project. The pump tested out at 800 gallons per minute with a 4 foot draw down. The nitrates were 5.2, just a little higher then well #4. Ransford told the board we should put the project on hold until this fall because we have more work to do and we promised the City Council and Park Director that the park would be cleaned up before the summer. Larson made the motion to stop the production of Well #9 until the park season was over. Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Ransford said we would put Well #4 back online.
.
Superintendent’s Report:
Ransford informed the board about the high service pump at the iron plant that Electric pump rebuilt for us. We probably should have the other high service pump rebuilt also. Ransford talked about putting a VFD on the booster pump for the iron plant. 
Ransford told the board that he would like to invite Peter Lies from Electric Pump to show them a Chorine Residual machine that keeps track of it 24/7 which will be required in 2009. It will require bids to do this.
Ransford showed the site plans for Farmer’s Daughter Market.

Larson moved to adjourn meeting. Brewer seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:09pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Charles Fridal
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
